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NAME: Veronica Roman  
 
AGE:  29 months 
 
DOB:  April 16, 2000 
 
DOA:  July 25, 2000 
 
 
 

ANTICIPATED LENGTH OF REHABILITATION PROGRAM 
 

Veronica should be involved in an extensive habilitation 
program throughout her developmental years (through age 21), 
and it is anticipated that she will require total care 
through life expectancy. 
 
 

VOCATIONAL HANDICAPS 
 

Profuse neurological damage has left Veronica with severe 
restrictions, limitations, and deficits in every sphere 
including cognitive, motoric, auditory, visual and 
behavioral/social.  I anticipate she will be dependent upon 
caregivers for all of her daily needs throughout her life 
expectancy. 
 
 

IMPACT ON PLACEMENT AND RANGE OF JOB ALTERNATIVES 
 

Severe.  Veronica’s physical and cognitive limitations 
prevent placement in the labor market and virtually 
eliminate any and all job alternatives.   
 
 

REHABILITATION PLAN 
 
See Life Care Plan. 
 
 
 
 
 



    

  Veronica Roman- VWS 2 

 
VOCATIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPTIONS 

PRE-ONSET 
 
Based on the data collected with respect to her family's 
vocational and educational history, it is within reasonable 
rehabilitation probability to assume that Veronica would 
have completed high school and continued her education in a 
university program earning at least a Bachelor’s Degree. 
 
 

VOCATIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPTIONS 
POST-ONSET 

 
Not applicable.  No options are available post-onset. 
 
 

PRE-ACCIDENT VOCATIONAL ALTERNATIVES 
BY OPTION 

 
Average earnings in the United States for a Caucasian 
female, between the ages of 18 to 24, with a High School 
Diploma are $17,830.   
 
Average earnings in the United States for a Caucasian 
female, between the ages of 18 to 24, with an Associate’s 
Degree are $21,639.   
 
Average earnings in the United States for a Caucasian 
female, between the ages of 18 to 24, with a Bachelor’s 
Degree are $27,296.   
 
Wage data represents average starting wages, which should 
grow consistent with all individuals with similar 
educational development.  Based on family educational and 
vocational data collected, Veronica would most likely have 
earned a college degree. 
 
Source:  Current Population Survey, Consumer Income, "Total 
Money Earnings in 2000," U.S. Department of Commerce, Bureau 
of the Census. 
 
 

POST-ACCIDENT VOCATIONAL ALTERNATIVES 
BY OPTION 

 
Veronica's physical and mental handicaps prevent her from 
being a candidate for gainful employment.  Therefore, a 
total loss of earning capacity is anticipated. 
 


